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The ADEA Diabetes Research Foundation 
(ADRF) was launched by Federal Minister 
for Health, the Hon Sussan Ley MP on 13 
November 2015.

Vision 

Research enables people with diabetes to 
live well every day

Mission 

Rigorous collaborative research enables 
best diabetes education and care

Values 

Ethical practice, co-research, innovation & 
excellence 

The Program supports national diabetes 
priorities, in particular the Australian 
National Diabetes Strategy 2016-2020; the 
National Health Priorities and associated 
collaborative diabetes endeavours; and 
the National Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander Health Plan 2013-2023. 

Point of Difference
 
Research is underway in Australia and 
across the world to find a cure for diabetes 
and to inform clinical guidelines. ADRF 
complements this work and its research 
program enables people living with diabetes 
and their care team to work together to 
identify questions, find answers and use 
this new knowledge to support people with 
diabetes as they work hard every day to live 
well.

Evidence-informed consumer engagement 
and research co-design is a key feature of 
the ADRF.

ADEA RESEARCH COUNCIL

The ADEA Board has formed an 
independent Research Council, chaired by 
Prof Trisha Dunning. Other members are 
Prof Peter Colman, Prof Sophia Zoungas, 
Prof Ines Krass, Prof David Currow and 
Adjunct Associate Prof Ms Marg McGill AM. 

ADEA Diabetes Research 
Foundation Trust

This is ADRF’s first year of operation. 
Governance includes a trustee company 
called ADEA Diabetes Research Foundation 
Limited acting as trustee of the ADRF Trust. 
Legal status of the trustee company is a 
not-for-profit public member based company 
with ADEA as its only member. The trustee 
company was registered with the Australian 
Securities Investment Commission on 9 
May 2015. It is currently in the process 
of obtaining income tax exemption and 
deductible gift recipient status (DGR) from 
the Australian Taxation Office. The Board of 
the trustee company comprises:

• Director – Melinda Seed – Independent 
director

• Director - Trisha Dunning who is also 
chairperson of the Diabetes Research 
Council advisory committee to the 
trustee company board

• Director 3 - Steve Brett (ADEA Board 
Director)

• Company Secretary – Daniel McKinney 
(ADEA Management)

The legal status of the ADRF under the 
Income Tax Assessment Act 1997 is a 
public ancillary fund eligible for deductible 
gift recipient status. ADRF is currently being 
registered with the Australian Charities and 
Not-for-profit Commission Act 2012 and 
applying for DGR. ACNC registration of 
ADRF and a deductible gift recipient (DGR)
have been approved. 
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The primary role of the Diabetes Research 
Council is to advise on research process 
and activities to the trustee company 
Board of Directors who will make final 
determinations in the awarding of research 
grant funding on behalf of ADRF.

The ADRF grants is a two phase process 
and the first phase, the Expressions of 
Interest were released in April 2015. 

A fundraising strategy has been approved 
by the board and will be activated later in 
2016. 

Further Information

research@adea.com.au 
http://www.adeadiabetesresearchfoundation.
org.au/index.html
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